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Selectmen’s Work Session 
Monday, March 13, 2023

The following meeting was held in the upstairs conference room at Town Hall. Present were 
Selectmen Jonathan Smith, Susan Simpson and Martha Eldridge. Matt Sawyer Jr., Town Administrator 
was also present, and recorded the minutes. Public Works Director TJ Eldridge was present.   

Chairman Smith called the meeting to order at 10:06 AM 

Discussion: 
Smith informed the rest of the Board that due to the length of time it took BTLA to grant the motion 
to reduce the revaluation final payment holdback to 25%, Rick Vincent of Vincent Consulting has 
already taken other work and decline the job for Ossipee. Therefore, Smith made a motion to award 
the revaluation to CCAG Assessing/Jeff Earls, as the only other proposal the Town received. The 
amount is up to $160,000. Eldridge seconded and the vote passed 3-0. 

At 10:10 PM Smith motioned to enter a nonpublic session under RSA 91-A:3, II(a). Simpson seconded 
and a roll call vote was taken: 
Smith – YES 
Eldridge – YES 
Simpson – YES 

At 10:20 AM Smith motioned to reenter the public session at. Simpson seconded, and the vote passed 
3-0. Smith motioned to seal the minutes to the nonpublic session. Simpson seconded, and the vote 
passed 3-0.

Being no further input, Smith motioned to adjourn the meeting. Eldridge seconded and the vote 
passed 3-0. 

________________________________ 
Jonathan H. Smith, Chairman 

________________________________ 
Susan J. Simpson, Selectman  

________________________________ 
Martha B. Eldridge, Selectman 


